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In the chaotic Middle East, you don't have to go far to see a ruins. They try their best
to avoid the crowd. Before dawn, for safety, they find a basement under the ruins and
go in for a temporary hiding.

Conmobei looked at his wound. When he calmed down, the pain came from the wound.
His wound was very deep, which was obviously scratched by a sharp explosive.
Because the explosive was too sharp, he didn't feel anything at that time.

"There's a shop up ahead that's blown up, and I found these in it."

Moussili carefully went into the basement under the ruins with a dirty bag in his hand.

Shake off the contents of the bag, a few packages of bread that look as if they can still
be eaten are placed in front of commobei, and a few bottles of colored drinks.

While eating the food brought back by moussili, conmobei thought about
countermeasures.

"It's time to change the bandage for your wound. My clothes are very dirty. Be careful
of infection." Mousse got closer to conmber and raised his hand to remove the dirty
cloth from his arm.

Kangmobei allowed his action to continue. When he touched the wound, the pain
broke his teeth, but he still insisted on not saying a word.

"I didn't expect us to have such an experience." Musi from the casual mouth, casual
chat.

"Interesting?" Kangmo Beiwei closed his eyes to endure the pain, and opened his
mouth to echo at will.

"I don't know how to say that. After dressing, try not to dirty the bandage. It's hard to
find it." After finishing the hand movement, use the remaining bandage to wipe the
wound behind the ear.

Because the wound was stained with sea water, the pain was very severe, but there was
no disinfectant, so he could only use bandage and water to wipe it.
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"We have to find a way to contact Shen Hedan." Said conmber.

Moussili thought of the tracker: "no, Shen does not know where we are. At the same
time, Shen Shimo will also know how advanced his tracking technology is."

“……” He just wanted to contact Bai nianxi when he was temporarily stable. He
wanted to contact Shen Hedan, and he also wanted to contact Bai nianxi, "ah, I miss
her."

Who is she? Musili can understand: "that's not good. It will be exposed. We have to go
back home quietly."

"Well..." Conmber felt reasonable and agreed with him.

"What do you say?" Shen Shimo is sitting on the sofa in the living room of the villa.
Next to him, he is talking on the phone.

Hearing this, his subordinates looked at Shen Shimo with a look of embarrassment:
"they said that they lost Neither of them was found at the scene of the explosion. "

"Bang" loud, from the silent, angry, a blow on the coffee table.

"You are all rubbish! waste material! What else can you do? "Ah?" He growled in
silence, reached out and pinched his hand's throat, and almost crushed him to death.

"Boss, spare your life! Cough His men begged for mercy in horror.

"I've raised a bunch of rubbish! It's all rubbish Shen Shimo kicked his men to the wall.

On the ground, his face twisted because of pain, struggling to cover his tummy: "boss I
have an idea... "

"Fart!" Silent and angry.

"Kang Mobei's wife is Bai nianxi If you can hold Bai nianxi in your hand Then, then,
kangmobei will be honest and deliver it to the door. It shouldn't be... " He hesitated
and hesitated.

Hearing this, Shen Shimo suddenly brightened his eyes! Good idea!

In Qianqiu group, the staff are carrying out their daily work in an orderly way. Bai
nianxi has not returned to the company for several days. Many things that need to be
decided are waiting for her.



Waiting at home every day, I feel very anxious. Bai nianxi wants to do something, at
least don't wait in a muddle

"Nianxi? Are you going out? "

Mu Liancheng is sitting on the sofa in the living room at home, and sees Bai nianxi in
formal clothes. Although her face is a little haggard, the formal clothes make her look
very capable.

Bai nianxi nodded: "go back to the company."

Mu Liancheng wriggled two lower lips, finally did not stop: "then you pay attention to
safety, go home early."

"Well."

Open the door, outside the sun, some dim, perhaps the sun is not brilliant, depends on
the mood.

Body line to the company, mind, long do not know where to fly.

Bai nianxi drove distractedly and nearly ran the red light several times because he was
absent-minded.

At the gate of Qianqiu group, everything seems to be normal, but there is something
abnormal.

Bai nianxi looks up at the door of the company and tries to take a deep breath. In the
flash, she feels a little strange.

Looking around the door of the company, there were no faces she knew, but these
strange faces, with abnormal looks on their faces, were quietly looking at her.

Looking at her, and then whispering to others, a few strangers, with alert and fixed on
the prey's look, came towards her in a hurry.

Bai nianxi hasn't reflected anything. Several people have surrounded her, then quickly
grabbed her and tried to drag her away.

"Well At the time of reaction, her mouth had been blocked tightly, and she could only
make a voice.A black car stopped not far away. Bai nianxi struggled and realized that
he had been kidnapped!



"Stop! Let her go! "

A roar came from heaven. A group of strange men subconsciously looked back and
saw Shen Hedan coming with sullen indignation.

There is no time to leave the "prey" to escape. Shen Hedan has rushed over with a
group of his subordinates and beat these men to the ground.

Bai nianxi is still in shock, but his heart beats violently.

"Are you all right, nianxi?" Shen Hedan was concerned and looked back at the men
who fell to the ground and were punched and kicked.

Bai nianxi shakes his head. He hasn't reflected what happened.

Shen Hedan carefully protects Bai nianxi and walks to a car in the distance, saying
"I'm sorry" in his heart. He has long guessed that Shen Shimo may be bad at Bai nianxi,
but he doesn't make any public protection behavior, because he must use Bai nianxi as
a "test" to test whether Shen Shimo is making small moves.

As he expected, this is also a kind of "good news" -- Shen Shimo started against Bai
nianxi in order to fight Fu kangmobei, which means that kangmobei is still alive.

"We went to the embassy for help." Kangmobei woke up and thought of this self-help
method.

Musi said nothing and agreed in silence.

They didn't even know where they were, so they had to move forward cautiously.
While they were walking forward, they were inquiring. When they came to the vicinity
of the embassy, conmobei's plan failed. Outside the embassy, several men with
abnormal looks were walking back and forth.

Leaving the sight of these men quickly, conmobei is at a loss - how can he return home
if he can't ask for help from the Embassy?

"Those people should be silent." Mu Sili saw those men clearly. They were all wearing
black suits. Although they were not oriental faces, black suits were too symbolic of
silence.

"Well, I have to think of another way to go home." Conmber frowned, thinking and
wary of his surroundings.

"What about the other embassies? Countries with good relations with China should



help us, right Mu Sili asked tentatively.

"Good idea." Conmobei suddenly brightened up.
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